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nATIDnRL 
EnoowmEnT 
FOR 
THE ARTS 

March 21, 1991 

Honorable Claiborne Pell 
United States Senate 

WASHlnGTDn 
O.C. 20506 
A Federal agency advised by the 
National Council on the Arts 

SR-335 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Pell: 

Thank you for contacting the National Endowment for the Arts on 
behalf of the Rhode Island Civic Chorale and Orchestra regarding 
the denial of their application for funding assistance. 

It is my understanding that Mr. Stanley Osowski, President of 
the Rhode Island Civic Chorale and Orchestra, has requested 
information from the Endowment's Music Program regarding the 
denial. Mr. Osowski will be directly provided by the staff of 
the Music Program a candid summary of the review panel comments, 
as well as technical assistance as may be appropriate for future 
application. 

I hope this information is helpful to you. Please do not 
hesitate to contact me on 682-5434 if you have further questions. 

Again, thank you for bringing your interest in this matter to 
the attention of the Arts Endowment. 

Sincerely, 

Rose M. DiNapoli 
Director, Congressional Liaison 

RMD/mk 

cc Antoinette Handy, Program Director 
Music Program 
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